
 
Pike Lake Chain Firefighters, Inc. 

June 24, 2025 

Meeting called to order by President Ed Clemens at 7:00 PM.  

The Pledge was recited by all. 

Secretary’s Report: The minutes were emailed to FF Inc. members. A motion to accept the minutes was made by Rick Sironi/2nd 

by Ann Sloane. Motion carried.  

Treasurer’s Report: Warren Johnson presented the expenditures, deposits, and reported our total assets as of June 30, 2025.  A 
motion to accept the treasurer’s report as given was made by Terry Mantor/2nd by Nancy Grandy. Motion carried.  

 
Old Business 

• Fun Day Co-Chairpersons: Terry Mantor, Mike Grandy, Melissa Dupke-Bourgeois 

• Raffle Hourly/Table Prizes: Lynne Clemens  

• Hourly raffle donation organizer and manager: Lynne Clemens 

• Advertising: DJ DeJarlais 

• Set Up- Tear Down – Terry Mantor 

• Tent Order: Rick Sironi 

• Bar: need someone to chair 

• Cash Raffle: Nancy Grandy 

• Corn: Brandt Family  

• Ice Cream: Mike/Ann Sloane 

• Food Order and Prep: Mike Ida and Rick Sironi  

• Special Raffle/Card Raffle - gather prizes: Jack Wierzba  

• Special Raffle - organizing workers for that day: Sandy Sironi 

• Special Raffle – run it on Fun Day:   Rick Sironi 

• Card Raffle - run it on Fun Day: Paul Withey 

• Food/Kitchen Set Up: Mike Ida and Rick Sironi 

• Food at event: Mike Ida  

• Hot dogs/Brats: Mary Kaminski  

• Kids’ Games: Rob Wierzba 

• Face Painting: Terry has some people lined up 

• Dice Games:  Len/Shari Wronski and Scott/Amy Christian 

• Silent Auction: Terry Mantor 

• Popcorn, Cotton Candy: John Fierek 

• Garbage Pick-up: Everette Sammis 

• Pull Tabs: Chris Pawell  

• Porta Potties: Jack Wierzba   

• Supplies: Mike Ida and Rick Sironi  

• Parking: Tony Kippes  

• Dunk Tank: Melissa is trying to get high school students 

• Table for Pike Lake/Community resources:  

• Cut outs of fire fighters 
 

Mike will inventory the kitchen items.  
 
We are already receiving donations for the fire department from the letter that was sent out.  
 
Nancy needs people to sell raffle tickets at the dump. Please contact her at: 715-892-0595 
 
Melissa has several students to help with the kids’ games.  
 

 
 
 
 
 



New Business 
 
A motion was made and approved to supplement the money received for Manny’s memorial for his bronze plaque outside the firehall. 
 
If anyone has items for the Silent Auction, please contact Terry Mantor. 
 
 
 
Fire Chief’s Report 
 
There were two fire calls and four EMS calls last month. 
 
Les Nordrum was elected and sworn in as the new fire chief. Melissa Dupke-Bourgeois and Ed Clemens are new fire captains.  
 
 
 
Other 
 
 
Our next meeting will be July 29th. 
 
 
 
Motion to Adjourn: 
 
A motion to adjourn was made by Lynne Clemens/2nd Terry Mantor. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:33 pm. 
                                            
     

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Sandy Sironi 


